CALIFORNIA WATER SERVICE CO Form S-3ASR May 11, 2012 Table of Contents

As filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on May 11, 2012

Registration No. 333-

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

Form S-3

REGISTRATION STATEMENT

UNDER

THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

California Water Service Group

(Exact Name of Registrant as Specified in Its Charter)

Delaware

(State or Other Jurisdiction of

Incorporation or Organization)

77-0448994

(IRS Employer

Identification Number)

California Water Service Company

(Exact Name of Registrant as Specified in Its Charter)

California

(State or Other Jurisdiction of

Incorporation or Organization)

94-0362795

(IRS Employer

Identification Number)

1720 North First Street, San Jose, CA 95112

(408) 367-8200

(Address, Including Zip Code, and Telephone Number, Including Area Code, of Registrant s Principal Executive Offices)

Martin A. Kropelnicki

Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer

California Water Service Group

1720 North First Street

San Jose, California 95112

(408) 367-8200

(Name, Address, Including Zip Code, and Telephone Number, Including Area Code, of Agent For Service)

with a copy to:

Douglas D. Smith, Esq.

Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP

555 Mission Street, Suite 3000

San Francisco, California 94105

(415) 393-8200

Approximate Date of Commencement of Proposed Sale to the Public: From time to time after the effective date of this registration statement.

If the only securities being registered on this form are being offered pursuant to dividend or interest reinvestment plans, please check the following box. o

If any of the securities being registered on this form are to be offered on a delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities Act of 1933, other than securities offered only in connection with dividend or interest reinvestment plans, check the following box. x

If this form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If this form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(c) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If this Form is a registration statement pursuant to General Instruction I.D. or a post-effective amendment thereto that shall become effective upon filing with the Commission pursuant to Rule 462(e) under the Securities Act, check the following box. x

If this Form is a post-effective amendment to a registration statement filed pursuant to General Instruction I.D. filed to register additional securities or additional classes of securities pursuant to Rule 413(b) under the Securities Act, check the following box. o

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, or a smaller reporting company. See the definitions of large accelerated filer, accelerated filer and smaller reporting company in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act. (Check one):

Large accelerated filer x Accelerated filer o Non-accelerated filer o Smaller reporting company o (Do not check if a smaller reporting company)

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

Title of Each Class of Securities to be Registered	Amount to be Registered	Proposed Maximum Aggregate Offering Price per Unit	Proposed Maximum Aggregate Offering Price	Amount of Registration Fee
California Water Service Group				
Preferred Stock				
California Water Service Group				
Common Stock, par value \$0.01 per				
share				
California Water Service Company				
First Mortgage Bonds	(1)	(1)	(1)	(2)
California Water Service Group				
Guarantees of First Mortgage				
Bonds(3)				
California Water Service Group				
Warrants				
California Water Service Group				
Purchase Contracts				
California Water Service Group				
Depositary Shares				
California Water Service Group				
Units				
(1) A				

- (1) An indeterminate number and amount of securities to be offered at indeterminate prices is being registered pursuant to this registration statement. The securities registered hereunder may be sold separately, together or as units with other securities registered hereunder.
- (2) The registrants are deferring payment of the registration fee pursuant to Rule 456(b) and are excluding this information in reliance on Rule 456(b) and Rule 457(r).

(3)

First mortgage bonds of California Water Service Company will be guaranteed by California Water Service Group. No separate fee will be paid in respect of the guarantees pursuant to Rule 457(n) of the Securities Act.

Table of Contents

PROSPECTUS

California Water Service Group

1720 North First Street

San Jose, CA 95112

408-367-8200

Preferred Stock

Common Stock

Warrants

Purchase Contracts

Depositary Shares

Units

California Water Service Company

1720 North First Street

San Jose, CA 95112

408-367-8200

First Mortgage Bonds

Fully and unconditionally guaranteed by

California Water Service Group

California Water Service Group may offer from time to time its preferred stock, common stock, warrants, purchase contracts, depositary shares and units. California Water Service Company, a wholly-owned subsidiary of California Water Service Group, may offer from time to time its first mortgage bonds. The first mortgage bonds will be fully and unconditionally guaranteed by California Water Service Group.

This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities that may be offered. These securities may be offered as separate series, in amounts, prices and on terms determined at the time of the sale. These securities may be sold separately, together or as units with other securities offered under this prospectus. We will provide the specific terms of these securities in supplements to this prospectus. The prospectus supplements will also describe the specific manner in which these securities will be offered and may also supplement, update or amend information contained in this prospectus. You should read both this prospectus and any prospectus supplement, together with the additional information described under the heading. Where You Can Find More Information beginning on page 27 of this prospectus, before you make your investment decision.

The securities may be sold directly to you, through agents, or through underwriters and dealers. If agents, underwriters or dealers are used to sell these securities, we will name them and describe their compensation in a prospectus supplement.

California Water Service Group s common stock trades on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol CWT.

Investing in these securities involves risks. See Risk Factors beginning on page 2 of this prospectus.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

The date of this prospectus is May 11, 2012.

Table of Contents

TABLE OF CONTENTS

About This Prospectus	1
Risk Factors	2
Forward-Looking Statements	2
California Water Service Group	4
California Water Service Company	4
Use of Proceeds	5
Ratios of Earnings to Fixed Charges and to Fixed Charges and Preferred Stock Dividends	5
Description of First Mortgage Bonds and Guarantees	6
Description of Preferred Stock	19
Description of Common Stock	22
Description of Warrants	22
Description of Purchase Contracts	23
Description of Depositary Shares	23
Description of Units	23
Global Securities	24
Anti-Takeover Effects of Our Certificate of Incorporation, Amended Bylaws and Delaware Law	25
Plan of Distribution	25
Legal Matters	27
<u>Experts</u>	27
Where You Can Find More Information	27

Unless the context otherwise requires, throughout this prospectus, except under Description of First Mortgage Bonds and Guarantees, the terms we, us and our refer to California Water Service Group and the term Cal Water refers to California Water Service Company. As used under Description of First Mortgage Bonds and Guarantees, the terms we, us and our refer to California Water Service Company and the term CWS refers to California Water Service Group.

Table of Contents

ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

This document is called a prospectus and is part of an automatic shelf registration statement that we and Cal Water have filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) using a shelf registration process. Under this shelf process, we and Cal Water may, from time to time, sell any combination of the various securities described in this prospectus in one or more offerings.

This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities we and Cal Water may offer. Each time we and Cal Water sell securities, we and Cal Water will provide a prospectus supplement containing specific information about the terms of the securities being offered. The prospectus supplement may also add, update or change information in this prospectus. If there is any inconsistency between the information in this prospectus and any prospectus supplement, you should rely on the information in that prospectus supplement. You should read both this prospectus and any prospectus supplement together with the additional information described under the heading Where You Can Find More Information. We may also prepare free writing prospectuses that describe particular securities. Any free writing prospectus should also be read in connection with this prospectus and with any applicable prospectus supplement. For purposes of this prospectus, any reference to an applicable prospectus supplement may also refer to a free writing prospectus, unless the context otherwise requires.

The registration statement containing this prospectus, including the exhibits to the registration statement, provides additional information about us and Cal Water and the securities offered under this prospectus. The registration statement, including the exhibits, can be obtained from the SEC Web site or at the SEC offices referenced under the heading Where You Can Find More Information.

1

Table of Contents

RISK FACTORS

Investing in our securities involves risks. Before making an investment decision, you should carefully review the information contained in the other sections of this prospectus and the applicable prospectus supplement. Furthermore, you should carefully consider the risk factors and other information set forth or incorporated by reference in our annual report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2011 as well as other information incorporated by reference in this prospectus and the applicable prospectus supplement, as such risk factors and other information may be updated from time to time by our subsequent reports and other filings under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (the Exchange Act).

The risks and uncertainties described are not the only ones facing us and Cal Water. Additional risks and uncertainties not presently known to us or Cal Water or that we or Cal Water currently deem immaterial may also impair our and Cal Water s business operations, financial results and the value of our and Cal Water s securities.

FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus, any prospectus supplement, and the documents we and Cal Water have incorporated by reference contain forward-looking statements within the meaning established by the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Forward-looking statements in this prospectus, any prospectus supplement and in the documents we and Cal Water incorporate by reference are based on currently available information, expectations, estimates, assumptions and projections, and our and Cal Water s management s beliefs, assumptions, judgments and expectations about us, Cal Water, the water utility industry and general economic conditions. These statements are not statements of historical fact. When used in our and Cal Water's documents, statements that are not historical in nature, including words like expects, believes, may, estimates, assumes, anticipates, projects, predicts, forecasts, should, seeks, or variations of these words or similar intended to identify forward-looking statements. The forward-looking statements are not guarantees of future performance. They are based on numerous assumptions that we and Cal Water believe are reasonable, but they are open to a wide range of uncertainties and business risks. Consequently, actual results may vary materially from what is contained in a forward-looking statement.

Factors which may cause actual results to be different than expected or anticipated include, but are not limited to:

- governmental and regulatory commissions decisions, including decisions on proper disposition of property;
- changes in regulatory commissions policies and procedures;
- the timeliness of regulatory commissions actions concerning rate relief;
- changes in the capital markets and access to sufficient capital on satisfactory terms;

•	new legislation;
•	changes in accounting valuations and estimates;
• required	changes in accounting treatment for regulated companies, including adoption of International Financial Reporting Standards, if;
•	electric power interruptions;
•	increases in suppliers prices and the availability of supplies including water and power;
•	fluctuations in interest rates;
•	changes in environmental compliance and water quality requirements;
•	acquisitions and the ability to successfully integrate acquired companies;
•	the ability to successfully implement business plans;
•	civil disturbances or terrorist threats or acts, or apprehension about the possible future occurrences of acts of this type;
	2

Table of Contents

•	the involvement of the United States in war or other hostilities;
•	our ability to attract and retain qualified employees;
•	labor relations matters as we negotiate with the unions;
•	federal health care law changes that could result in increases to our health care costs and additional income tax expense in future years
•	changes in federal and state income tax regulations and treatment of such by regulatory commissions;
•	implementation of new information technology systems;
•	changes in operations that result in an impairment to acquisition goodwill;
• to borro	restrictive covenants in or changes to the credit ratings on current or future debt that could increase financing costs or affect the ability w, make payments on debt, or pay dividends;
•	general economic conditions, including changes in customer growth patterns and our ability to collect billed revenue from customers;
•	changes in customer water use patterns and the effects of conservation;
•	the impact of weather on water sales and operating results;
•	the ability to satisfy requirements related to the Sarbanes-Oxley and Dodd Frank Acts and other regulations on internal controls; and

• the risks set forth in Risk Factors included elsewhere in this prospectus, prospectus supplement and in the documents we incorporate by reference.

In light of these risks, uncertainties and assumptions, you are cautioned not to place undue reliance on forward-looking statements, which speak only as of the date of this prospectus or as of the date of any prospectus supplement or document incorporated by reference in this prospectus, as applicable. When considering forward-looking statements, you should keep in mind the cautionary statements in this prospectus, any prospectus supplement and the documents incorporated by reference. We and Cal Water are not under any obligation, and we and Cal Water expressly disclaim any obligation, to update or alter any forward-looking statements, whether as a result of new information, future events or otherwise.

Table of Contents

CALIFORNIA WATER SERVICE GROUP

We are a holding company incorporated in Delaware with six operating subsidiaries:
• Cal Water,
New Mexico Water Service Company,
• Washington Water Service Company,
Hawaii Water Service Company, Inc.,
CWS Utility Services, and
HWS Utility Services LLC.
Cal Water, New Mexico Water Service Company, Washington Water Service Company, and Hawaii Water Service Company, Inc. are regulated public utilities. These regulated public utilities also provide some non-regulated services. CWS Utility Services and HWS Utility Services provide non-regulated services to private companies and municipalities. Cal Water was the original operating company and began operations in 1926.
Our business is conducted through our operating subsidiaries. The bulk of the business consists of the production, purchase, storage, treatment, testing, distribution and sale of water for domestic, industrial, public and irrigation uses, and for fire protection. We also provide non-regulated water-related services under agreements with municipalities and other private companies. The non-regulated services include full water system operation, billing and meter reading services. Non-regulated operations also include the lease of communication antenna sites, lab services, and promotion of other non-regulated services.
Our common stock is traded on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol CWT.

CALIFORNIA WATER SERVICE COMPANY

Cal Water is our direct wholly-owned subsidiary and is the largest of our operating companies, representing approximately 94% of our regulated customers and approximately 94% of our consolidated operating revenue for the year ended December 31, 2011. Our regulated California water operations are conducted by Cal Water, which provides service to more than 470,000 customers in 83 California communities through 26 separate districts. Of these 26 districts, 24 districts are regulated water systems, which are subject to regulation by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC). The other 2 districts, the City of Hawthorne and the City of Commerce, are governed through their respective city councils and are considered non-regulated because they are outside of the CPUC s jurisdiction.

None of Cal Water s securities are listed on a national securities exchange.

Table of Contents

USE OF PROCEEDS

Unless otherwise specified in a prospectus supplement accompanying this prospectus, we intend to add the net proceeds from the sale of the securities to our general funds to be used for general corporate purposes. We use general funds to, among other things, invest in our subsidiaries, increase our working capital, make capital expenditures, repay our short-term borrowings, refinance existing long-term debt, make acquisitions and take advantage of other business opportunities.

RATIOS OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES AND TO FIXED CHARGES AND PREFERRED STOCK DIVIDENDS

The following table sets forth our consolidated ratios of earnings to fixed charges and to fixed charges and preferred stock dividends for the periods shown. For the purposes of calculating these ratios, earnings consist of income from continuing operations before income taxes and fixed charges. Fixed charges consist of interest on indebtedness, amortization of debt premium, and the interest component of rentals.

	Year Ended December 31,				
	2011	2010	2009	2008	2007
Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges	2.75	3.13	3.61	3.89	3.46
Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges and Preferred Stock					
Dividends	2.75	3.13	3.61	3.87	3.43
	5				

Table of Contents

DESCRIPTION OF FIRST MORTGAGE BONDS AND GUARANTEES

As used in this section, except as otherwise noted, the terms we,	us and our	refer to California Water Service Compa	ny.
---	------------	---	-----

General

We may issue first mortgage bonds in one or more series under an indenture, dated as of April 1, 1928, between us and U.S. Bank National Association, as successor trustee, as amended and supplemented by the thirty-ninth supplemental indenture thereto dated as of April 17, 2009 between us and the trustee. In the following discussion, we refer to the indenture, as amended and supplemented by the thirty-ninth supplemental indenture, as the mortgage indenture, and we refer to all of our first mortgage bonds under the mortgage indenture, including those already issued and those to be issued in the future, as first mortgage bonds. As of December 31, 2011, an aggregate principal amount of \$464.7 million first mortgage bonds was outstanding.

We have summarized the material provisions of the mortgage indenture below. The summary is not complete. The mortgage indenture has been filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part, and you should read the mortgage indenture for provisions that may be important to you. You can obtain copies of the mortgage indenture by following the directions described under the caption Where You Can Find More Information. Furthermore, the mortgage indenture has been qualified under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended (the Trust Indenture Act), and you should refer to the Trust Indenture Act for certain provisions that apply to the first mortgage bonds. In the summary below, we have included references to applicable section numbers of the mortgage indenture so that you can more easily locate the relevant provisions.

Terms of a Particular Series

The first mortgage bonds may from time to time be issued in one or more series. When we offer to sell a particular series of first mortgage bonds under this prospectus, we will describe the specific terms of the first mortgage bonds of each series in a supplement to the mortgage indenture and a prospectus supplement, which will include the following terms, as applicable to that series:

- the title of the first mortgage bonds;
- any limit on the aggregate principal amount of the first mortgage bonds;
- the date or dates on which the principal of any first mortgage bonds is payable;

	the first mortgage bonds will bear interesty interest will be payable and the recor		
 any redemption terms, in at the option of the holder; 	cluding mandatory redemption through	a sinking fund or otherwise, redemption	on at our option and redemption
	cipal of, or any premium or interest on, pursuant to a formula, and the manner in		
• the portion of the princip mortgage bonds if other than the f	al amount of the first mortgage bonds pa all principal amount;	ayable upon declaration of acceleratio	n of the maturity of the first
• if other than by a resoluti such first mortgage bonds are not	on of our board of directors, the manner defeasible;	in which we may elect to defease any	y first mortgage bonds or that
-	to or change in the events of default and principal amount due and payable;	any change in the right of the trustee	or the requisite holders of the
• any deletion of, addition	to or change in the covenants that apply	to the first mortgage bonds;	
	6		

Table of Contents

- the terms and conditions upon which the first mortgage bonds will be guaranteed by CWSG and, if applicable, upon which such guarantees may be subordinated to other indebtedness of CWSG;
- whether the first mortgage bonds shall be convertible into, or exchangeable for, any other securities issued by us or any other person and the terms and conditions, if any, upon which the first mortgage bonds shall be convertible or exchangeable; and
- any other terms of the first mortgage bonds. (Section 2.01.)

We may issue additional first mortgage bonds of a particular series without the consent of the holders of the first mortgage bonds of such series outstanding at the time of the issuance. (Section 2.01.) Any such additional first mortgage bonds, together with all other outstanding first mortgage bonds of that series, will constitute a single series of first mortgage bonds under the mortgage indenture. The first mortgage bonds will be issued in denominations of \$1,000 or multiples of \$1,000. (Section 2.10.)

Form, Exchange and Transfer

Subject to the terms of the mortgage indenture and the limitations applicable to global securities, first mortgage bonds may be presented for exchange or for registration of transfer at the office of the registrar. No service charge will be made for any registration of transfer or exchange of first mortgage bonds, but we may require payment of a sum sufficient to cover any tax or other governmental charge payable in connection therewith. We have appointed the trustee as the registrar, and the register will be kept at the corporate trust office of the trustee in San Francisco, California. (Sections 2.12 and 2.15.)

Principal and Interest Payments

Unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, payment of interest on a first mortgage bond (other than defaulted interest) on any interest payment date will be made to the person in whose name the security, or one or more predecessor securities, is registered at the close of business on the regular record date for payment of interest. (Section 2.20.) Payment of defaulted interest on a bond shall cease to be payable to the person in whose name the security is registered at the close of business on the regular record date for payment of interest and shall be payable as described in the mortgage indenture. (Section 2.20.)

Principal and interest on the first mortgage bonds will be payable or deliverable at the office of the paying agent or paying agents as we may designate for that purpose from time to time. Unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, the corporate trust office of the trustee in San Francisco, California will be initially designated as our sole paying agent for payments and deliveries with respect to first mortgage bonds of each series. (Section 2.12.)

Issuance of Additional First Mortgage Bonds

The maximum principal amount of first mortgage bonds that we may issue under the mortgage indenture is not limited, except as described below. We may at any time and from time to time issue additional first mortgage bonds in an aggregate principal amount not exceeding any of the following:
1) 66 2/3% of the cost or fair value, whichever is less, of new or additional property acquired or permanent improvements, extensions or additions constructed after the date of the thirty-ninth supplemental indenture (the Amendment Date) or the date of the most recent offering of first mortgage bonds, whichever is later, plus, if then available pursuant to the terms of the mortgage indenture, any existing and unused additions credit ;
2) the amount of cash deposited with the trustee; and
3) the aggregate principal amount of any indebtedness secured by a lien prior to the mortgage indenture, or first mortgage bonds, to be paid, redeemed or refunded with the proceeds of the additional first mortgage bonds to be issued. (Sections 2.02, 2.07 and 2.08.)
We may not issue any additional first mortgage bonds on the basis of clauses (1) and (2) above, unless our earnings available for interest, reserves (other than any reserve for depreciation, replacements or renewals) and dividends, for a period of any 12 consecutive months within the 14 months immediately preceding the month in which application for the authentication of additional first mortgage bonds is made are equal to at least twice the annual interest requirements on all

7

Table of Contents

first mortgage bonds, including those about to be issued, and any obligations secured by liens prior to the lien of the mortgage indenture. In calculating the net earnings applicable to first mortgage bond interest, no more than 15% of our net earnings may come from nonutility sources. We may issue additional first mortgage bonds under clause (3) above without complying with the earnings test unless the first mortgage bonds to be paid, redeemed or refunded have a maturity of more than five years from when they are to be paid, redeemed or refunded and the first mortgage bonds issued have a higher interest rate than those to be paid, redeemed or refunded. (Sections 2.02, 2.03, 2.04, 2.07 and 2.08.)

As used herein, the term new or additional property shall mean any property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture acquired by us after the Amendment Date that consists of plants, property and equipment acquired as an entirety or substantially as an entirety by us of any utility located in the State of California. (Section 2.02.)

As used herein, the term permanent improvements, extensions or additions shall mean any permanent improvement, extension or addition to any property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture occurring after the Amendment Date. (Section 2.02.)

As used herein, the term additions credit shall mean an amount equal to the sum of (i) with respect to each prior issuance of first mortgage bonds under clause (1) above, the excess of (a) 66 2/3% of the cost or fair value, whichever is less, of the permanent improvements, extensions or additions and new or additional property made the basis for such issuance of first mortgage bonds over (b) the principal amount of first mortgage bonds actually issued in such issuance, plus (ii) the aggregate principal amount of first mortgage bonds previously issued under the mortgage indenture which have been redeemed or repaid since the Amendment Date; *provided that* additions credit shall not include any amount that has previously been added to permanent improvements, extensions or additions or new or additional property in respect of a prior issuance of first mortgage bonds pursuant to clause (1) above or, with respect to first mortgage bonds previously issued under the mortgage indenture, any amount attributable to first mortgage bonds the redemption or repayment of which has been made the basis for the issuance of additional first mortgage bonds pursuant to clause (3) above. The foregoing notwithstanding, in no event shall any additions credit be available at any time prior to the repayment in full or other satisfaction in full of amounts owing in respect of the Series CC, the Series KK, the Series GGG and the Series HHH first mortgage bonds, unless otherwise agreed to by holders holding a majority in aggregate principal amount of each of the Series CC, the Series KK, the Series GGG and the Series HHH first mortgage bonds.

We may withdraw cash deposited under clause (2) above in an amount equal to the first mortgage bonds issuable under clause (1) above without regard to our net earnings. If we have not withdrawn such cash in lieu of first mortgage bonds within two years of its deposit, the cash may be returned to us or applied by the trustee to the purchase or redemption of first mortgage bonds. (Section 2.07.)

Security

The first mortgage bonds when issued will be secured, equally and ratably with all of the first mortgage bonds now outstanding or hereafter issued under the mortgage indenture, by the lien on all of our properties, premises, rights, franchises and interests, and such properties, premises, rights, franchises and interests hereafter acquired by us, subject to the exceptions referred to below, the permitted liens and the prior lien of the trustee for compensation, expenses and liability. (Granting Clauses First, Second and Third.)

Property that is excepted from the lien of the mortgage indenture includes the following:

	nts and the deposit, brokerage and securities accounts holding such cash and cash equivalents, to the extent not f any disposition of collateral;
 automobiles, rail business; 	ars, vessels, aircraft and other motor vehicles and parts, accessories and supplies used in connection with our
• oil, gas and other	ninerals and all timber, and all rights and interests in the foregoing;
	franchises, contracts, property rights or agreements to which we are a party if the grant of a security interest our interest therein or the breach of our obligations thereunder; and
-	ien securing indebtedness to finance the purchase or lease of such assets if prohibited by the terms of the contract to Excepted Property Clause.)
	8

Table of Contents

As used herein the term	permitted lien	means as of any	narticular time	any of the following:

- to the extent we consolidate with, or merge into, or purchase all or substantially all of the assets of, another entity, liens on the assets of such entity in existence on the date of such consolidation, merger or purchase and securing indebtedness of such entity, provided that such indebtedness and liens were not created or incurred in anticipation of such consolidation, merger or purchase and do not extend to any other property of our company subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture in existence immediately prior to the consolidation, merger or purchase;
- liens on any asset owned by us securing indebtedness incurred in the ordinary course of business to finance the purchase, lease or improvement of such asset, or the replacement or refinancing of such indebtedness, if the contract or other agreement in which such lien is granted (or the documentation providing for such indebtedness) does not prohibit the creation of any other lien on such asset, provided that such liens do not extend to any asset other than the asset acquired, leased or improved, and provided further that the principal amount of the indebtedness secured by such lien does not exceed the cost or fair market value, whichever is lower, of the property acquired, leased or improved on the date of such acquisition, lease or improvement;
- as to after-acquired property, liens existing at the time of the acquisition, provided that such liens do not extend to any other property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture, and provided further that the principal amount of the indebtedness secured by such liens does not exceed the cost or fair market value, whichever is lower, of the property acquired on the date of such acquisition;
- liens for taxes, assessments and other governmental charges which are not delinquent or which are being contested in good faith by appropriate proceedings;
- mechanics , workmen s and other liens incident to construction and liens of any of our employees for salary or wages earned, but not yet payable, arising in the ordinary course of business which are not delinquent or which are being contested in good faith and by appropriate proceedings;
- easements, encumbrances and defects in title to the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture; provided, however, that such easements, encumbrances or defects do not materially impair the use by us of such property;
- defects in title to real property subject to rights-of-way or other similar rights in favor of us or used by us primarily for right-of-way purposes or real property held under lease or similar right; provided, however, that (1) we have obtained from the apparent owner of such real property a sufficient right to such use, (2) we have power under eminent domain or similar statutes to remove such defects or (3) such defects may be otherwise remedied without undue effort or expense;
- leases existing on the date of the thirty-ninth supplemental indenture and any renewals thereof and leases affecting the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture that (1) have terms of not more than 20 years or (2) do not materially impair the use by us of such property;

 liens vested in lessors, licensors, franchisors or permittors for rent or other amounts to become due or for other obligations or acts to performed, so long as the payment or the performance of such obligations is not delinquent or is being contested in good faith and by approp proceedings; 	
 controls or other burdens imposed by federal, state, municipal or other law, or by rules, regulations or orders of governmental authorities upon the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture; 	
• rights which governmental authorities may have by virtue of franchises, grants, licenses, permits or contracts, or by virtue of law, to purchase, recapture or designate a purchaser of or order the sale of the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture, to terminate franchises, grants, licenses, permits, contracts or other rights or to regulate our property and business; and any and all obligations of ours correlative to any such rights;	O
• liens required by law or governmental regulations (1) as a condition to the transaction of any business, (2) to enable us to maintain self-insurance, (3) in connection with workers compensation, unemployment insurance, social security, any pension or welfare benefit plan (4) to share in the privileges or benefits required for companies participating in one or more of the arrangements described in clauses (2) and (3) above;	n or
• liens on the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture or any part thereof which are granted by us to secure duties or pul or statutory obligations or to secure, or serve in lieu of, surety, stay or appeal bonds;	blic
Q.	

Table of Contents

• rights reserved to or vested in others to take or receive any part of any coal, ore, gas, oil and other minerals, any timber or any electric capacity or energy, gas, water, steam and any other products, developed, produced, manufactured, generated, purchased or otherwise acquired by us or by others on our property;
• (1) rights and interests of persons other than us arising out of contracts, agreements and other instruments to which we are a party and which relate to the common ownership or joint use of property; and (2) all liens on the interests of persons other than us in property owned in common by such persons and us if and to the extent that the enforcement of such liens would not adversely affect our interests in such property in any material respect;
 any restrictions on assignment or requirements of any assignee to qualify as a permitted assignee or a public utility or public service corporation;
• any liens which have been bonded for the full amount in dispute or for the payment of which other adequate security arrangements have been made;
• liens granted in favor of the trustee pursuant to the mortgage indenture and the first mortgage bonds; and
• liens securing loans made by The California Department of Water Resources or other governmental agency to us in connection with the installation, upgrade, or replacement of infrastructure to ensure the quality of drinking water and the protection of public health. (Section 1.01.)
The mortgage indenture permits our consolidation or merger with, or the conveyance of all or substantially all of our property to, any other corporation; provided, that the successor corporation assumes the due and punctual payment of the principal and interest on the first mortgage bonds of all series then outstanding under the mortgage indenture and assumes the due and punctual performance of all the terms, covenants and conditions of the mortgage indenture. (Section 9.02.)
Release and Substitution of Assets
Until the occurrence of an event of default under the mortgage indenture and receipt of notice from either the trustee or not less than a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding first mortgage bonds that such rights are suspended, the mortgage indenture permits the following releases from its lien, in each case without any release or consent by the trustee:

• the sale or other disposal of any machinery, equipment, tools, implements or other property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture upon replacing the same or substituting for the same with machinery, equipment, tools, implements or other property with an

aggregate value at least equal to the aggregate original value of such property disposed of so long as such substituted property becomes subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture; provided that we may dispose of damaged, worn-out or obsolete equipment that is immaterial in the ordinary course of business without replacing the same;

• the surrender and modification of any franchise, license or permit subject to us operating the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture in accordance with good industry practice as determined by our good faith judgment;	
• the cancellation, change or alteration of permitted liens, easements, rights-of-way and similar rights; and	
• the grant of any permitted lien or the taking of title to additional property subject to any permitted lien. (Section 5.02.)	
Covenants	
The mortgage indenture contains several covenants, including covenants relating to	
• title of the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture;	
• maintaining the mortgage property free and clear of any lien, other than permitted liens, provided that the aggregate principal amount all indebtedness secured by liens prior to the lien of the mortgage indenture on any property at any time subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture (excluding taxes for the then current year and taxes and assessments not yet delinquent) shall never exceed 25% of the aggregate principal amount of (a) all first mortgage bonds then outstanding, (b) all first mortgage bonds for the authentication and delivery of which application is then being made under the mortgage indenture and (c) all indebtedness secured by such prior lien or liens;	of
• payment of principal and interest on the first mortgage bonds;	
 maintenance of an office or agency where notice, presentations and demands upon us with respect to the mortgage indenture may be made and where payments or principal and interest on the first mortgage bonds may be made; 	
10	
	_

Table of Contents

• mortgag	preservation of our corporate existence and our rights, permits and franchises necessary for the property subject to the lien of the e indenture;
•	payment of taxes and other governmental charges;
•	compliance with requirements of governmental authorities;
•	maintenance of insurance;
•	maintenance of the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture;
•	recording of the mortgage indenture; and
•	the filing of reports with the SEC and the trustee.
applicab protect h	enants that may apply to a particular series of debt securities will be described in the applicable prospectus supplement. Unless the le prospectus supplement provides differently, there are no other provisions which limit our ability to incur additional debt or which solders of first mortgage bonds if we were to engage in a highly leveraged or similar transaction or in the event of our change in control. III and Section 11.03.)
Redemp	otion
	spectus supplement that describes a particular series of first mortgage bonds will set forth any terms for the optional or mandatory ion of that particular series. (Article IV.)
Sinking	Funds

Sinking fund provisions applicable to a series of first mortgage bonds, if any, will be as set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement for such series. **Events of Default** The mortgage indenture generally defines an event of default with respect to any series of first mortgage bonds as any one of the following events: 1) failure to pay when due the principal of any first mortgage bonds of such series; 2) failure for 30 days to pay any interest due on first mortgage bonds of such series; 3) the default on any of our other indebtedness, if that default (a) is caused by a failure to make a payment when due or (b) results in the acceleration of such indebtedness prior to its stated maturity, and, in each of (a) and (b), the principal amount of any such indebtedness, together with the principal amount of any other such indebtedness under which there has been a default as described in (a) or an acceleration of maturity as described in (b), totals \$10.0 million or more in the aggregate; 4) failure to perform or observe for 90 days after notice of that failure by the trustee or holders of at least 25% in principal amount of the first mortgage bonds of all series under which such failure to perform or observe has occurred, any other covenant, agreement or condition of the mortgage indenture applicable to such series of first mortgage bonds; 5) certain events involving our bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization; or 6) any other event defined as an event of default with respect to first mortgage bonds of a particular series indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement. (Section 7.01.)

11

Upon the occurrence of an event of default, other than an event of default referred to in clause (5) above, either the trustee or the holders of not less than 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding first mortgage bonds may declare the principal and interest on first mortgage bonds of all such series immediately due and payable. Upon the occurrence of an event of default described in clause (5) above, the principal and

interest on first mortgage bonds of all series then outstanding

Table of Contents

will automatically become immediately due and payable without any further action. If, after the payment of principal and interest has been accelerated as provided above, all defaults have subsequently been cured, the holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding first mortgage bonds may rescind and annul such declaration. (Section 7.01.)

The holders of not less than 66 2/3% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding first mortgage bonds of all series under which an event of default has occurred may waive any past default under the mortgage indenture with respect to the first mortgage bonds of all such series, except a default in the payment of the principal of (or premium, if any) or interest on any first mortgage bond when due. (Section 7.20.)

Upon the occurrence and during the continuation of an event of default, the trustee has the right and power to take appropriate judicial proceedings for the protection and enforcement of the rights of the first mortgage bond holders and the trustee may proceed by other appropriate remedy, to enforce payment of the first mortgage bonds and to foreclose the first mortgage indenture and to sell the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture under the judgment of a court of competent jurisdiction, in each case in accordance with the terms of the mortgage indenture. No first mortgage bond holder has the right to institute any proceeding for the foreclosure of the first mortgage indenture or for the enforcement of any other remedy under the first mortgage indenture, unless (1) such first mortgage bond holder previously gave notice to the trustee of the event of default, (2) holders of not less 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding first mortgage bonds shall have requested the trustee in writing to act, (3) such first mortgage bond holder offered the trustee satisfactory security and indemnity, and (4) the trustee refused or neglected to comply with such request for a period of 60 calendar days. (Sections 7.05 and 7.06.) In addition, the holders of at least a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding first mortgage bonds of all series then outstanding may direct the time, method and place of conducting any proceedings for any remedy available to, or conferred by the mortgage indenture upon, the trustee, provided, that the trustee may decline to follow any such direction if such action or proceeding so directed may not be lawfully taken or if the trustee in good faith determines that the action so directed would subject the trustee to personal liability or the trustee will not be sufficiently indemnified for any expenditures or is unjustifiably prejudicial to the non-assenting first mortgage bond holders. (Section 7.08.)

We are required to furnish to the trustee annually a statement by certain of our officers as to whether or not we, to our knowledge, are in default in the performance or observance of any of the terms, provisions and conditions of the mortgage indenture and, if so, specifying all known defaults.

Street name and other indirect holders should consult their banks and brokers for information on their requirements for giving notice or taking other actions on a default.

Legal Defeasance and Covenant Defeasance

Legal Defeasance. The mortgage indenture provides, at our option, that we will be deemed to be discharged from our obligations with respect to the first mortgage bonds of any series on the date the conditions set forth below are satisfied with respect to such series, except for our obligations with respect to issuing temporary first mortgage bonds, registration of such first mortgage bonds, mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen first mortgage bonds and the maintenance of an office or agency for payment and money for security payments held in trust, and the rights, powers, trusts, duties and immunities of the trustee, and our obligations in connection therewith. (Section 14.04.)

Covenant Defeasance. The mortgage indenture provides that we may elect, at our option and subject to satisfaction of the conditions set forth below, that our failure to comply with certain restrictive covenants, including those that may be described in the applicable prospectus supplement, and the occurrence of certain events of default which are described above in clause (4) under Events of Default above and any that may be described in the applicable prospectus supplement, will not constitute an event of default with respect to such first mortgage bonds. (Section 14.04.)

Conditions to Legal or Covenant Defeasance. To exercise either legal or covenant defeasance with respect to the first mortgage bonds of any series:

- we must irrevocably deposit with the trustee cash, government securities, or a combination thereof, in such amounts as will be sufficient, in the opinion of a nationally recognized firm of independent public accountants, to pay the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the first mortgage bonds of such series when due;
- in the case of legal defeasance, we shall have delivered to the trustee an opinion of counsel confirming that (1) we have received from, or there has been published by, the United States Internal Revenue Service a ruling, or (2) since the issuance of the first mortgage bonds of such series, there has been a change in the applicable U.S. federal income tax law, in either case to the effect that the holders of the first mortgage bonds of such series will not recognize income,

12

Table of Contents

gain or loss for U.S	 federal income ta 	ax purposes as a	result of such legal	l defeasance and	will be subject t	o U.S. federal i	ncome tax o	n the same
amounts, in the san	ne manner and at t	he same times as	would have been	the case if such l	egal defeasance	had not occurre	ed:	

- in the case of covenant defeasance, we shall have delivered to the trustee an opinion of counsel, reasonably acceptable to the trustee confirming that the first mortgage bond holders of such series will not recognize income, gain or loss for U.S. federal income tax purposes as a result of such covenant defeasance and will be subject to U.S. federal income tax on the same amounts, in the same manner and at the same times as would have been the case if such covenant defeasance had not occurred;
- no default (other than a default resulting from borrowing funds to make the deposit described in the first bullet point above and the granting of liens in connection therewith) shall have occurred and be continuing on the date of such deposit with respect to the first mortgage bonds of such series;
- such legal or covenant defeasance shall not result in a breach or violation of, or constitute a default under, any material agreement or instrument (other than the mortgage indenture) to which we are a party or by which we are bound;
- we shall have delivered to the trustee an opinion of counsel to the effect that the trust funds with respect to first mortgage bonds of such series will not be subject to the effect of Section 547 of Title 11 of the United States Code;
- we shall have delivered to the trustee an officers certificate stating that the deposit was not made by us with the intent of defeating, hindering, delaying or defrauding any of our creditors or others; and
- we shall have delivered to the trustee an officers certificate and an opinion of counsel each stating that all conditions precedent relating to such legal or covenant defeasance have been complied with. (Section 14.05.)

Modification of the Mortgage Indenture

We and the trustee may, without the consent of any holders of the first mortgage bonds, modify and amend the mortgage indenture for the following purposes:

• to evidence the succession of another corporation to our rights and the assumption by such successor of our covenants and obligations contained in the mortgage indenture and in the first mortgage bonds;

•	to add to our covenants for the benefit of the holders of the first mortgage bonds of all or any series;
•	to add additional events of default in respect of the first mortgage bonds of all or any series;
	to supplement provisions of the mortgage indenture to permit or facilitate the defeasance and discharge of the first mortgage bonds of es, provided that any such action shall not adversely affect the interests of the first mortgage bond holders in any material respect or any mortgaged property from the lien of the mortgage indenture;
•	to evidence the acceptance of appointment of a successor trustee;
• Act;	to comply with the requirements of the SEC in connection with the qualification of the mortgage indenture under the Trust Indenture
• mortgag	to cure any ambiguity, correct inconsistent provisions, or eliminate any conflict between the terms of the mortgage indenture, the first ge bonds and the Trust Indenture Act;
	to make any other provisions with respect to matters or questions arising under the mortgage indenture which are not inconsistent with vision of the mortgage indenture; provided that such other provisions shall not adversely affect in any material respect the interests of the rtgage bond holders of any series;
•	to add guarantees for the benefit of any series of first mortgage bonds; or
• 12.01.)	to establish the form or terms of first mortgage bonds of any series permitted to be issued under the mortgage indenture. (Section
	13

Table of Contents

majority	ations and amendments of the mortgage indenture may be made by us and the trustee with the consent of the holders of not less than a range and amount of the outstanding first mortgage bonds, the terms of such first mortgage bonds which are to be modified except that no modification or amendment may, without the consent of the holder of each outstanding first mortgage bond affected
•	change the stated maturity of any first mortgage bond;
•	reduce the principal amount of any first mortgage bond;
•	reduce the interest rate on any first mortgage bond;
•	change the currency in which payments on any first mortgage bond is denominated or payable;
•	impair the right to institute suit for the enforcement of any payment on any first mortgage bond;
•	alter any redemption provisions in a manner adverse to the holders of first mortgage bonds;
• the docu	release any guarantor or collateral securing the first mortgage bonds (except in accordance with the terms of the mortgage indenture or iments governing the related guarantee or the collateral, as applicable);
•	reduce the required percentage of holders of first mortgage bonds relating to actions that require their consent; and
•	release all or substantially all of the mortgaged property from the lien of the mortgage indenture or change the provisions of the

mortgage indenture so that the lien granted to all applicable series of first mortgage bonds are not equal and ratable. (Section 12.02.)

Governing Law

The mortgage indenture, the first mortgage bonds and the guarantees will be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the laws of the State of California, except to the extent that the Trust Indenture Act shall be applicable. (Section 15.04.)

Regarding the Trustee

U.S. Bank National Association is the trustee under the mortgage indenture. U.S. Bank National Association currently provides trustee services to us and our affiliates in the ordinary course of business. U.S. Bank National Association does not provide commercial banking services to us and our affiliates.

Guarantees

The first mortgage bonds we offer pursuant to this prospectus will be fully and unconditionally guaranteed as to the payment of principal, premium, if any, and interest by CWSG. The applicable prospectus supplement will describe the terms and conditions upon which the first mortgage bonds will be guaranteed by CWSG. The obligations of CWSG under any guarantee will be limited to the maximum amount permitted under applicable federal or state law. Any guarantees will be issued under the mortgage indenture and a guarantee to be entered into by CWSG in favor of the trustee. A form of guarantee is filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part. The guarantee reflecting the terms and provisions of a particular guarantee of a series of first mortgage bonds will be filed with the SEC in connection with the offering. You can obtain copies of the form of guarantee by following the directions described under the caption Where You Can Find More Information. You should read the more detailed provisions of the mortgage indenture and the guarantee and any additional terms relating to the particular series of first mortgage bonds to which the guarantee relates, which will be described in detail in the applicable prospectus supplement, for additional information that may be important to you.

Table of Contents

Additional Terms of Certain Series of First Mortgage Bonds

In connection with obtaining the consent of holders to enter into the thirty-ninth supplemental indenture, we agreed to provide the Series CC,
Series GGG and Series HHH first mortgage bonds with certain covenants and rights in addition to those set forth above. We also agreed to
provide such additional covenants and rights to the Series KK first mortgage bonds issued in exchange for the Series K bonds previously
outstanding under the indenture we assumed pursuant to our acquisition of Dominguez Water Corporation in 2000. We refer to each of the
Series CC, Series GGG, Series HHH and Series KK first mortgage bonds as a specified series .

The additional covenants and rights granted to each specified series include, among others, the following:

- the right to receive default interest equal to a per annum rate of 2% during the occurrence and continuation of an event of default with respect to such specified series;
- that the obligations under each specified series will be guaranteed by CWSG;
- a covenant that we shall, upon request, deliver financial information and reports as may be reasonably necessary by a holder of first mortgage bonds in a specified series to evaluate its investments;
- a covenant that no first mortgage bonds shall be issued under the mortgage indenture for the purpose of providing funds for us to keep or maintain the property subject to the lien of the mortgage indenture in good and business-like working order and condition, or merely to replace or in substitution for old or worn-out or abandoned property provided that whenever old or worn-out or abandoned property is replaced by property costing more than its original cost then such replacement or substitution is permitted;
- a covenant that no event of default with respect to any series of first mortgage bonds may be waived unless also waived by the holders of not less than a majority in aggregate principal amount of each specified series;
- a covenant that if we enter into, amend or modify any terms applicable to another series of first mortgage bonds in a manner that requires us to comply with or add a covenant, an event of default, a guarantee or collateral that either is not at such time applicable to such specified series or, if such covenant, event of default, guarantee or collateral shall already be applicable to such specified series, is, or contains related provisions that are, more restrictive upon us or any guarantor of such specified series than such existing covenant, event of default, guarantee or related provisions, each provision (including any related definitions) relating to such covenant, event of default, guarantee or security applicable to such other series of first mortgage bonds shall be automatically deemed to apply to such specified series; and

• a covenant that, except with respect to a wholly-owned subsidiary, we shall not enter into any transaction, including, without limitation, the purchase, sale or exchange of property or the rendering of any service, with any affiliate except in the ordinary course of and pursuant to the reasonable requirements of our business and upon fair and reasonable terms no less favorable than it would obtain in a comparable arm s-length transaction with a person not an affiliate (with affiliate, for purposes of this covenant, meaning a person who directly or indirectly through one or more financial intermediaries controls, or is controlled by, or is under common control with us, or who beneficially owns or holds 5% or more of our outstanding common stock or equity).

Book-Entry, Delivery and Form of First Mortgage Bonds

We have obtained the information in this section concerning The Depository Trust Company (DTC), Clearstream Banking S.A. (Clearstream), and Euroclear Bank S.A./N.V., as operator of the Euroclear System (Euroclear), and the book-entry system and procedures from sources that we believe to be reliable, but we take no responsibility for the accuracy of this information.

Unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, the first mortgage bonds will be issued in book-entry form through DTC. DTC will act as securities depositary for the first mortgage bonds. Unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, the first mortgage bonds will be issued only as fully registered securities registered in the name of Cede & Co. (DTC s partnership nominee) or such other name as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC. The first mortgage bonds will be accepted for clearance by DTC. Beneficial interests in the first mortgage bonds will be shown on, and transfers thereof will be effected only through, the book-entry records maintained by DTC and its direct and indirect participants, including Euroclear and Clearstream. Owners of beneficial interests in the first mortgage bonds will receive all payments relating to their first mortgage bonds in U.S. dollars. One or more fully registered global security certificates, representing the aggregate principal amount of first mortgage bonds issued, will be issued and will be deposited with DTC and will bear a legend regarding the restrictions on exchanges and registration of transfer referred to below.

Table of Contents

The laws of some jurisdictions may require that some purchasers of securities take physical delivery of securities in definitive form. These laws may impair the ability to transfer beneficial interests in the first mortgage bonds, so long as the first mortgage bonds are represented by global security certificates.

DTC has advised us that it is a limited-purpose trust company organized under the New York Banking Law, a banking organization within the meaning of the New York Banking Law, a member of the Federal Reserve System, a clearing corporation within the meaning of the New York Uniform Commercial Code and a clearing agency registered pursuant to the provisions of Section 17A of the Exchange Act. DTC holds securities that its direct participants deposit with DTC. DTC also facilitates the post-trade settlement among direct participants of sales and other securities transactions in deposited securities, through electronic computerized book-entry transfers and pledges between direct participants accounts. This eliminates the need for physical movement of securities certificates. Direct participants include both U.S. and non-U.S. securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies, clearing corporations and certain other organizations. DTC is a wholly-owned subsidiary of The Depository Trust & Clearing Corporation (DTCC). DTCC is the holding company for DTC, National Securities Clearing Corporation and Fixed Income Clearing Corporation, all of which are registered clearing agencies. DTCC is owned by the users of its regulated subsidiaries. Access to the DTC system is also available to others, referred to as indirect participants, such as both U.S. and non-U.S. securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies and clearing corporations that clear through or maintain a direct or indirect custodial relationship with a direct participant. The rules applicable to DTC and its participants are on file with the SEC.

Purchases of first mortgage bonds under the DTC system must be made by or through direct participants, which will receive a credit for the first mortgage bonds on DTC s records. The ownership interest of each beneficial owner of first mortgage bonds will be recorded on the direct or indirect participants records. Beneficial owners will not receive written confirmation from DTC of their purchase. Beneficial owners are, however, expected to receive written confirmations providing details of the transaction, as well as periodic statements of their holdings, from the direct or indirect participant through which the beneficial owner entered into the transaction. Transfers of ownership interests in the first mortgage bonds are to be accomplished by entries made on the books of direct and indirect participants acting on behalf of beneficial owners. Beneficial owners will not receive certificates representing their ownership interest in first mortgage bonds, except in the event that use of the book-entry system for the first mortgage bonds is discontinued. Under a book-entry format, holders may experience some delay in their receipt of payments, as such payments will be forwarded by the trustee to Cede & Co., as nominee for DTC. DTC will forward the payments to its participants, who will then forward them to indirect participants or holders. Beneficial owners of first mortgage bonds other than DTC or its nominees will not be recognized by the registrar and transfer agent as registered holders of the first mortgage bonds entitled to the rights of holders thereof. Beneficial owners that are not participants will be permitted to exercise their rights only indirectly through and according to the procedures of participants and, if applicable, indirect participants.

To facilitate subsequent transfers, all first mortgage bonds deposited by direct participants with DTC are registered in the name of DTC s partnership nominee, Cede & Co., or such other name as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC. The deposit of first mortgage bonds with DTC and their registration in the name of Cede & Co. or such other DTC nominee do not effect any change in beneficial ownership. DTC has no knowledge of the actual beneficial owners of the first mortgage bonds; DTC s records reflect only the identity of the direct participants to whose accounts the first mortgage bonds are credited, which may or may not be the beneficial owners. The direct and indirect participants will remain responsible for keeping account of their holdings on behalf of their customers.

Conveyance of notices and other communications by DTC to direct participants, by direct participants to indirect participants, and by direct and indirect participants to beneficial owners will be governed by arrangements among them, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time.

Neither DTC nor Cede & Co. (nor any other DTC nominee) will consent or vote with respect to first mortgage bonds unless authorized by a direct participant in accordance with DTC s procedures. Under its usual procedures, DTC mails an omnibus proxy to the issuer as soon as

possible after the record date. The omnibus proxy assigns Cede & Co. s consenting or voting rights to those direct participants to whose accounts first mortgage bonds are credited on the record date (identified in a listing attached to the omnibus proxy).

DTC may discontinue providing its services as securities depositary with respect to the first mortgage bonds at any time by giving reasonable notice to us or our agent. Under these circumstances, in the event that a successor securities depositary is not obtained, certificates for the first mortgage bonds are required to be printed and delivered. We may decide to discontinue the use of the system of book-entry-only transfers through DTC (or a successor securities depositary). In that event, certificates for the first mortgage bonds will be printed and delivered to DTC.

16

Table of Contents

As long as DTC or its nominee is the registered owner of the global security certificates, DTC or its nominee, as the case may be, will be considered the sole owner and holder of the global security certificates and all first mortgage bonds represented by these certificates for all purposes under the instruments governing the rights and obligations of holders of first mortgage bonds. Except in the limited circumstances referred to above, owners of beneficial interests in global security certificates:

- will not be entitled to have such global security certificates or the first mortgage bonds represented by these certificates registered in their names;
- will not receive or be entitled to receive physical delivery of securities certificates in exchange for beneficial interests in global security certificates; and
- will not be considered to be owners or holders of the global security certificates or the first mortgage bonds represented by these certificates for any purpose under the instruments governing the rights and obligations of holders of first mortgage bonds.

Payments with respect to first mortgage bonds represented by the global security certificates and all transfers and deliveries of first mortgage bonds will be made to DTC or its nominee, as the case may be, as the registered holder of the first mortgage bonds. DTC s practice is to credit direct participants accounts upon DTC s receipt of funds and corresponding detail information from the issuer or its agent, on the payable date in accordance with their respective holdings shown on DTC s records. Payments by participants to beneficial owners will be governed by standing instructions and customary practices, as is the case with securities held for the accounts of customers in bearer form or registered in street name, and will be the responsibility of that participant and not of DTC, the trustee, us or any of our agents, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time. Payments to Cede & Co. (or such other nominee as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC) are the responsibility of us or our agent, disbursement of such payments to direct participants will be the responsibility of DTC, and disbursement of such payments to the beneficial owners will be the responsibility of direct and indirect participants.

Ownership of beneficial interests in the global security certificates will be limited to participants or persons that may hold beneficial interests through institutions that have accounts with DTC or its nominee. Ownership of beneficial interests in global security certificates will be shown only on, and the transfer of those ownership interests will be effected only through, records maintained by DTC or its nominee, with respect to participants interests, or any participant, with respect to interests of persons held by the participant on their behalf. Payments, transfers, deliveries, exchanges, and other matters relating to beneficial interests in global security certificates may be subject to various policies and procedures adopted by DTC from time to time. Neither we nor any agent for us will have any responsibility or liability for any aspect of DTC s or any direct or indirect participant s records relating to, or for payments made on account of, beneficial interests in global security certificates, or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any of DTC s records or any direct or indirect participant s records relating to these beneficial ownership interests.

Although DTC has agreed to the foregoing procedures in order to facilitate transfer of interests in the global security certificates among participants, DTC is under no obligation to perform or continue to perform these procedures, and these procedures may be discontinued at any time. We will not have any responsibility for the performance by DTC or its direct or indirect participants under the rules and procedures governing DTC.

Because DTC can act only on behalf of direct participants, who in turn act only on behalf of direct or indirect participants, and certain banks, trust companies and other persons approved by it, the ability of a beneficial owner of first mortgage bonds to pledge the first mortgage bonds to persons or entities that do not participate in the DTC system may be limited due to the unavailability of physical certificates for the first mortgage bonds.

DTC has advised us that it will take any action permitted to be taken by a registered holder of any securities under the mortgage indenture only at the direction of one or more participants to whose accounts with DTC the first mortgage bonds are credited.

Clearstream and Euroclear will hold interests on behalf of their participants through customers securities accounts in Clearstream s and Euroclear s names on the books of their respective depositaries, which in turn will hold interests in customers securities accounts in the depositaries names on the books of DTC. At the present time, Citibank, N.A. acts as U.S. depositary for Clearstream and JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A. acts as U.S. depositary for Euroclear (the U.S. Depositaries).

Table of Contents

Clearstream holds securities for its participating organizations (Clearstream Participants) and facilitates the clearance and settlement of securities transactions between Clearstream Participants through electronic book-entry changes in accounts of Clearstream Participants, thereby eliminating the need for physical movement of certificates. Clearstream provides to Clearstream Participants, among other things, services for safekeeping, administration, clearance and settlement of internationally traded securities and securities lending and borrowing. Clearstream interfaces with domestic markets in several countries.

Clearstream is registered as a bank in Luxembourg, and as such is subject to regulation by the Commission de Surveillance du Secteur Financier and the Banque Centrale du Luxembourg, which supervise and oversee the activities of Luxembourg banks. Clearstream Participants are world-wide financial institutions including underwriters, securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies and clearing corporations, and may include the underwriters or their affiliates. Indirect access to Clearstream is available to other institutions that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a Clearstream Participant. Clearstream has established an electronic bridge with Euroclear as the operator of the Euroclear Operator) in Brussels to facilitate settlement of trades between Clearstream and the Euroclear Operator.

Distributions with respect to the first mortgage bonds of a series held beneficially through Clearstream will be credited to cash accounts of Clearstream Participants in accordance with its rules and procedures, to the extent received by the U.S. Depositary for Clearstream.

Euroclear holds securities and book-entry interests in securities for participating organizations (Euroclear Participants) and facilitates the clearance and settlement of securities transactions between Euroclear Participants, and between Euroclear Participants and participants of certain other securities intermediaries through electronic book-entry changes in accounts of such participants or other securities intermediaries. Euroclear provides Euroclear Participants, among other things, with safekeeping, administration, clearance and settlement, securities lending and borrowing, and related services. Euroclear Participants are investment banks, securities brokers and dealers, banks, central banks, supranationals, custodians, investment managers, corporations, trust companies and certain other organizations, and may include the underwriters or their affiliates. Non-participants in Euroclear may hold and transfer beneficial interests in a global security through accounts with a Euroclear Participant or any other securities intermediary that holds a book-entry interest in a global security through one or more securities intermediaries standing between such other securities intermediary and Euroclear.

Securities clearance accounts and cash accounts with the Euroclear Operator are governed by the Terms and Conditions Governing Use of Euroclear and the related Operating Procedures of the Euroclear System, and applicable Belgian law (collectively, the Terms and Conditions). The Terms and Conditions govern transfers of securities and cash within Euroclear, withdrawals of securities and cash from Euroclear and receipts of payments with respect to securities in Euroclear. All securities in Euroclear are held on a fungible basis without attribution of specific certificates to specific securities clearance accounts. The Euroclear Operator acts under the Terms and Conditions only on behalf of Euroclear Participants, and has no record of or relationship with persons holding through Euroclear Participants.

Distributions with respect to first mortgage bonds of a series held beneficially through Euroclear will be credited to the cash accounts of Euroclear Participants in accordance with the Terms and Conditions, to the extent received by the U.S. Depositary for Euroclear.

Transfers between Euroclear Participants and Clearstream Participants will be effected in the ordinary way in accordance with their respective rules and operating procedures.

Cross-market transfers between DTC s participating organizations (DTC Participants), on the one hand, and Euroclear Participants or Clearstream Participants, on the other hand, will be effected through DTC in accordance with DTC s rules on behalf of Euroclear or Clearstream, as the case may be, by its U.S. Depositary; however, such cross-market transactions will require delivery of instructions to Euroclear or Clearstream, as the case may be, by the counterparty in such system in accordance with the rules and procedures and within the established deadlines (European time) of such system. Euroclear or Clearstream, as the case may be, will, if the transaction meets its settlement requirements, deliver instructions to its U.S. Depositary to take action to effect final settlement on its behalf by delivering or receiving interests in the global security in DTC, and making or receiving payment in accordance with normal procedures for same-day fund settlement applicable to DTC. Euroclear Participants and Clearstream Participants may not deliver instructions directly to their respective U.S. Depositaries.

Table of Contents

Due to time zone differences, the securities accounts of a Euroclear Participant or Clearstream Participant purchasing an interest in a global security from a DTC Participant in DTC will be credited, and any such crediting will be reported to the relevant Euroclear Participant or Clearstream Participant, during the securities settlement processing day (which must be a business day for Euroclear or Clearstream) immediately following the settlement date of DTC. Cash received in Euroclear or Clearstream as a result of sales of interests in a global security related to a series of first mortgage bonds by or through a Euroclear Participant or Clearstream Participant to a DTC Participant will be received with value on the settlement date of DTC but will be available in the relevant Euroclear or Clearstream cash account only as of the business day for Euroclear or Clearstream following DTC s settlement date.

The information in this section concerning Euroclear and Clearstream and their book-entry systems has been obtained from sources that we believe to be reliable, but we take no responsibility for the accuracy of that information.

None of us, any of the underwriters or the trustee will have any responsibility for the performance by Euroclear or Clearstream or their respective participants of their respective obligations under the rules and procedures governing their operations.

Although DTC, Clearstream and Euroclear have agreed to the foregoing procedures in order to facilitate transfers of securities among participants of DTC, Clearstream and Euroclear, they are under no obligation to perform or continue to perform such procedures and they may discontinue the procedures at any time.

DESCRIPTION OF PREFERRED STOCK

The following is a summary of the terms of the shares of our preferred stock. We may issue preferred stock in one or more series, as described below. This section summarizes the terms of our preferred stock that apply generally to all series as well as the terms of our Series D Participating Preferred Stock. We will describe the specific terms that apply to a particular series in the prospectus supplement relating to that series. Those specific terms will supplement and, if applicable, may modify or replace the general terms described in this section. If there are differences between the prospectus supplement relating to a particular series and this prospectus, the prospectus supplement will control.

When we refer to a series of preferred stock, we mean all of the shares of preferred stock issued as part of the same series under a certificate of designations filed as part of our certificate of incorporation. The following summary of the material provisions of preferred stock we may issue, and any additional disclosure that will be contained in the prospectus supplement relating to any particular series, is not complete. Each investor should refer to the certificate of designations authorizing the issuance of that series and to our certificate of incorporation for a complete description of the terms. Before we issue any series of preferred stock, our board of directors will adopt resolutions creating and designating the series and will file a certificate of designations stating the terms of that series with the Secretary of State of the State of Delaware. Our stockholders need not approve that certificate of designation or otherwise authorize the issuance of a series of preferred stock.

Shares Authorized and Shares Outstanding

As of the date of this prospectus, we had 241,000 shares of authorized preferred stock, none of which were outstanding. Of these 241,000 shares of preferred stock, 221,000 shares have been designated for possible issuance as Series D Participating Preferred Stock, as explained below in Series D Participating Preferred Stock, and 20,000 shares are undesignated.

Pursuant to our certificate of incorporation, we may issue the undesignated shares of our preferred stock from time to time in up to eight series without stockholder approval. Subject to limitations prescribed by Delaware law, our certificate of incorporation and our amended by-laws, our board of directors can determine the number of shares constituting each series of preferred stock and the designation, preferences, voting powers, qualifications, and special or relative rights or privileges of that series. These may include provisions concerning voting, redemption, dividends, dissolution, the distribution of assets, conversion or exchange, and other subjects or matters as may be fixed by resolution of the board or an authorized committee of the board. The preferred stock that may be offered by this prospectus will, when issued, be fully paid and nonassessable and will not have, or be subject to, any preemptive or similar rights.

Table of Contents

If we offer a specific series of preferred stock under this prospectus, we will describe the terms of the preferred stock of that series in the prospectus supplement for that offering and will file a copy of the certificate of designation establishing the terms of the preferred stock with t SEC and the Delaware Secretary of State. Among other things, the description will include:
• the title, series designation and stated value;
• the number of shares offered, the liquidation preference per share and the purchase price;
• the dividend rate(s), period(s) and/or payment date(s), or method(s) of calculation for dividends;
• whether dividends will be cumulative, partially cumulative or non-cumulative and, if cumulative or partially cumulative, the date from which the dividends will accumulate;
• the procedures for any auction or remarketing, if any;
• the provisions for a sinking fund, if any;
• the provisions for redemption, if applicable;
• any listing of the preferred stock on any securities exchange or market;
• whether the preferred stock will be convertible into any series of our common stock, and, if applicable, the conversion price (or how it vibe calculated);
• voting rights, if any, of the preferred stock;

whether interests in the preferred stock will be represented by depositary shares;

•	a discussion of any material and/or special U.S. federal income tax considerations applicable to the preferred stock;
• our a	the relative ranking and preferences of the preferred stock as to dividend rights and rights upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up of ffairs;
• divid	any limitations on issuance of any class or series of preferred stock ranking senior to or on parity with the series of preferred stock as to end rights and rights upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up;
•	any other specific terms, preferences, rights, limitations or restrictions of the preferred stock; and
•	any transfer agent for the preferred stock.
	ss we specify otherwise in the applicable prospectus supplement, any future issuance of preferred stock, with respect to dividend rights and supon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up, will rank as follows:
• that t	senior to all classes or series of our common stock, and senior to all equity securities issued by us the terms of which specifically provide hey rank junior to the preferred stock with respect to those rights; and
•	on a parity with all equity securities we issue that do not rank senior or junior to the preferred stock with respect to those rights.
As us	sed for these purposes, the term equity securities does not include convertible debt securities.
Serie	s D Participating Preferred Stock
	ugust 18, 1999, our board adopted a resolution designating 221,000 shares of our preferred stock as Series D Preferred Stock, par value per share. The number of shares may be increased or decreased by our board of directors prior to the issuance of any shares of this series.
We h	ave not yet issued any Series D Preferred Stock. The right to purchase one one-hundredth of a share of Series D Preferred Stock was

declared as a dividend for each outstanding share of common stock on January 28, 1998. The rights, however, expired on February 11, 2008.

Subject to the rights and the holders of any shares of any series of our preferred stock (or any similar stock) ranking prior and senior to our Series D Preferred Stock with respect to dividends, the holders of shares of our Series D Preferred Stock, in preference to the holders of our common stock and of any other junior stock, will be entitled to receive, as and when declared

Table of Contents

by our board, dividends payable in cash on the fifteenth (15th) day of February, May, August and November in each year. Each share of our Series D Preferred Stock will receive cumulative dividends (subject to certain adjustments) equal to 100 times the aggregate per share amount (payable in kind) of all non-cash dividends or other distributions, other than a dividend payable in our common stock or a subdivision of our common stock (by reclassification or otherwise), declared on our common stock. We will be required to pay any of these dividends that are accrued and unpaid, without interest, before we may pay any dividends on our common shares.

If we declare or pay any dividend on our common stock payable in common stock, or we split, combine or consolidate our outstanding common stock (by means other than by payment of a dividend in common stock) into a greater or lesser number of shares, then the amount to which Series D Preferred stockholders were entitled immediately prior to that event will be adjusted. The adjustment would be determined by multiplying the amount to which the Series D Preferred Stockholders immediately prior to that event are entitled by a fraction, of which the numerator is the number of common shares outstanding after the event and the denominator is the number of common shares outstanding prior to the event. We will then declare a dividend or distribution on the Series D Preferred Stock immediately after we declare the dividend or distribution on the common stock (other than a dividend payable in common stock).

Our Series D Preferred Stock entitles holders to 100 votes on all matters submitted to a stockholder vote, and the Series D Preferred Stock stockholders vote together as a class with the common stockholders. If we declare or pay any dividend on our common stock payable in common stock, or we split, combine or consolidate outstanding common stock (by means other than by payment of a dividend in common stock) into a greater or lesser number of shares, then the number of votes per share that the Series D Preferred stockholders are entitled to will be adjusted by multiplying the number of votes per share that the Series D Preferred stockholders are entitled to immediately prior to the event by a fraction, of which the numerator is the number of common shares outstanding after the event and the denominator is the number of common shares outstanding prior to the event.

If we liquidate, dissolve or wind up, no distribution shall be made to the holders of shares of stock ranking junior (either as to dividends or upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up) to the Series D Preferred Stock until the holders of shares of Series D Preferred Stock have received a minimum of \$100.00 per share, plus all accrued and unpaid dividends and distributions on the Series D Preferred Stock. In any event, the holders of Series D Preferred Stock will be entitled to receive an amount per share (subject to adjustment as discussed below) equal to 100 times the amount to be distributed per share to holders of common stock. Distributions to the holders of stock ranking on a parity (either as to dividends or upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up) with the Series D Preferred Stock will be made on a pro rata basis with the Series D Preferred Stock.

If we declare or pay any dividend on our common stock payable in common stock, or we subdivide, combine or consolidate our common stock (by reclassification or otherwise than by payment of a dividend in common stock) into a greater or lesser number of shares, then the aggregate amount to which holders of shares of Series D Preferred Stock were entitled immediately prior to any of those events upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up will be adjusted so that the ratio of liquidation preference due per share of Series D Preferred Stock will be the same both before and after the event and that these payments will be made prior to any payments to securities which rank junior to the Series D Preferred Stock.

If we enter into any consolidation, merger, combination or other transaction in which our common stock is exchanged for or changed into other stock or securities, cash and/or any other property, each share of our Series D Preferred Stock will have a right to receive 100 times the aggregate consideration to which each common share is entitled.

Adjustments will be made to the consideration that our holders of Series D Preferred Stock are entitled to receive in the event we declare or pay any dividend on the common stock payable in our common stock, or subdivide, combine or consolidate our common stock (by reclassification or otherwise than by payment of a dividend in our common stock into a greater or lesser number) so as to prevent dilution.

Some or all of the Series D Preferred Stock may be redeemed at our option on any dividend payment date at a redemption price per share equal to 100 times the fair market value of a common share on that date, together with all accrued and unpaid dividends on the Series D Preferred Stock.

The Series D Preferred Stock ranks junior to all series of preferred stock with respect to the distribution of assets.

Our certificate of incorporation may not be amended in any manner which would materially alter or change the powers, preferences or special rights of the Series D Preferred Stock so as to affect them adversely without the affirmative vote of the holders of at least a majority of the outstanding shares of Series D Preferred Stock, voting together as a single class, in addition to any other vote of stockholders required by law.

Table of Contents

DESCRIPTION OF COMMON STOCK

Our certificate of incorporation authorizes the issuance of up to 68,000,000 common shares, par value \$0.01 per share. There were 41,907,012 shares of our common stock issued and outstanding as of May 1, 2012.

There were 2,399 stockholders of record of our common stock at May 1, 2012. Our common stock is listed on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol CWT. We intend to apply to the New York Stock Exchange to list any common stock issued under this prospectus and any prospectus supplement.

Holders of our common stock are entitled to vote at all elections of directors and to vote or consent on all stockholder questions at the rate of one vote per share and are not entitled to cumulate their votes for the election of directors.

Subject to the rights, privileges, preferences, restrictions and conditions attaching to any other class or series of our securities, holders of our common stock have the right to receive any dividends we declare and pay on our common stock. They also have the right to receive our remaining assets and funds upon liquidation, dissolution or winding-up, if any, after we pay to the holders of any series of our preferred stock the amounts they are entitled to, and after we pay all our debts and liabilities.

Our common stock is subject and subordinate to any rights and preferences granted under our certificate of incorporation and any rights and preferences which may be granted to any series of preferred stock by our board pursuant to the authority conferred upon our board under our certificate of incorporation.

After all cumulative dividends are declared and paid or set apart on any series of our preferred stock which may be outstanding, the board may declare any additional dividends on our common stock out of our surplus (the excess, if any, of our net assets over total paid-in capital) or if there is no surplus, the net profits for the current fiscal year or the fiscal year before which the dividend is declared. Our board may only declare cash dividends if after paying those dividends we would be able to pay our liabilities as they become due.

The common stock issued by this prospectus and any related prospectus supplement will, when issued, be fully paid and nonassessable and will not have, or be subject to, any preemptive or similar rights. Except for any conversion rights that may be granted to any shares of our preferred stock, no holders of any of our capital stock are entitled to purchase or otherwise participate in any of our new or additional equity offerings.

American Stock Transfer & Trust Company LLC is the transfer agent, registrar and dividend paying agent for our common stock. Its phone number is (800) 937-5449.

DESCRIPTION OF WARRANTS

We may issue warrants to purchase our equity securities or debt securities issued by Cal Water. Warrants may be issued independently of or together with any other offered securities and may be attached to, or separate from, such securities. Each series of warrants will be issued und a separate warrant agreement to be entered into between us and a warrant agent. The terms of any warrants to be issued and a description of the material provisions of the applicable warrant agreement will be set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement.
The applicable prospectus supplement will describe the following terms of any warrants in respect of which this prospectus is being delivered
• the title of such warrants;
• the aggregate number of such warrants;
• the price or prices at which such warrants will be issued;

the date on which the right to exercise such warrants shall commence and the date on which such right shall expire;

22

if applicable, the minimum or maximum amount of such warrants that may be exercised at any one time;

Table of Contents

supplement.

• if applicable, the designation and terms of the securities with which such warrants are issued and the number of such warrants issued with each such security;			
• if applicable, the date on and after which such warrants and the related securities will be separately transferable;			
• information with respect to book-entry procedures, if any;			
• if applicable, a discussion of any material United States federal income tax considerations; and			
any other terms of such warrants, including terms, procedures and limitations relating to the exchange and exercise of such warrants.			
DESCRIPTION OF PURCHASE CONTRACTS			
We may issue purchase contracts, together with, or separate from, the securities registered hereby, for the purchase or sale of our equity securities or debt securities issued by Cal Water.			
Each purchase contract will entitle the holder thereof to purchase or sell, and obligate us to sell or purchase, on specified dates, such securities at a specified purchase price, which may be based on a formula, all as set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement. We may, however, satisfy our obligations, if any, with respect to any purchase contract by delivering the cash value of such purchase contract or the cash value of the property otherwise deliverable, as set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement. The applicable prospectus supplement will also specify the methods by which the holders may purchase or sell such securities and any acceleration, cancellation or termination provisions or other provisions relating to the settlement of a purchase contract.			

DESCRIPTION OF DEPOSITARY SHARES

The purchase contracts may require us to make periodic payments to the holders thereof or vice versa, which payments may be deferred to the extent set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement, and those payments may be unsecured or prefunded on some basis. The purchase contracts may require the holders thereof to secure their obligations in a specified manner to be described in the applicable prospectus

We may offer fractional shares of our preferred stock rather than whole shares of our preferred stock. In the event we do so, we will issue receipts for depositary shares, each of which will represent a fraction (to be set forth in the prospectus supplement relating to offering of the depositary shares) of a share of the related series of preferred stock.

The shares of our preferred stock represented by depositary shares will be deposited under a deposit agreement between us and a bank or trust company selected by us having its principal office in the United States and that meets certain other requirements. Subject to the terms of the deposit agreement, each owner of a depositary share will be entitled, in proportion to the applicable fraction of a share of preferred stock, represented by the depositary share to all of the rights and preferences of the preferred stock represented by the depositary shares (including dividend, voting, redemption, conversion and liquidation rights).

DESCRIPTION OF UNITS

We may issue units consisting of one or more of shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock, first mortgage bonds, guarantees, warrants, purchase contracts or depositary shares or any combination of such securities. The applicable prospectus supplement will describe:

- the terms of the units and of the first mortgage bonds, shares of preferred stock, shares of common stock, warrants, purchase contracts and depositary shares comprising the units, including whether and under what circumstances the securities comprising the units may be traded separately;
- a description of the terms of any unit agreement governing the units; and
- a description of the provisions for the payment, settlement, transfer or exchange of the units.

23

Table of Contents

GLOBAL SECURITIES

If we decide to issue preferred stock, warrants, purchase contracts or units in the form of one or more global securities, then we will register the global securities in the name of the depositary for the global securities or the nominee of the depositary, and the global securities will be delivered to the depositary for credit to the accounts of the holders of beneficial interests in the global securities. The prospectus supplement will describe the specific terms of the depositary arrangement for the securities that have been issued in global form. We, any payment agent and the security registrar will have no responsibility or liability for any aspect of the records relating to or payments made on account of beneficial ownership interests in the global securities or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any records relating to these beneficial ownership interests.

24

Table of Contents

ANTI-TAKEOVER EFFECTS OF OUR CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION,

AMENDED BYLAWS AND DELAWARE LAW

Our amended by-laws contain provisions requiring advance written notice of director nominations or other proposals by stockholders and requiring directors to be free of certain affiliations with certain of our competitors. Also, we have adopted severance arrangements with our executive officers as part of their compensation packages. Furthermore, under our certificate of incorporation, stockholders may not act by written consent, and all stockholder action must be taken at a properly called and noticed meeting of stockholders.

We are subject to Section 203 of the Delaware General Corporation Law, which provides, with certain exceptions, that a Delaware corporation may not engage in certain business combinations with a person or affiliate or associate of such person who is an interested stockholder for a period of three years from the date such person became an interested stockholder unless:

- the transaction resulting in the acquiring person becoming an interested stockholder, or resulting in the business combination, is approved by our board of directors before the person becomes an interested stockholder;
- the interested stockholder owned at least 85% of the voting stock of the corporation outstanding at the time the transaction commenced, excluding for purposes of determining the voting stock outstanding (but not the outstanding voting stock owned by the interested stockholder) those shares owned by persons who are directors and also officers, and employee stock plans in which employee participants do not have the right to determine confidentially whether shares held subject to the plan will be tendered in a tender or exchange offer; or
- on or after the date the person becomes an interested stockholder, the business combination is approved by our board of directors and by the holders of at least 66 2/3% of the corporation s outstanding voting stock at an annual or special meeting, excluding shares owned by the interested stockholder.

An interested stockholder is defined as any person that is (x) the owner of 15% or more of the outstanding voting stock of the corporation or (y) an affiliate or associate of the corporation and was the owner of 15% or more of the outstanding voting stock at any time within the three year period immediately prior to the date on which it sought to be determined whether such person is an interested stockholder.

PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

We and Cal Water may sell the securities through one or more of the following ways:

•	directly to purchasers;
•	to or through one or more underwriters or dealers;
•	through agents; or
•	through a combination of any such methods of sale.
	ospectus supplement with respect to a particular issuance of securities will set forth the terms of the offering of those securities, including ollowing:
•	name or names of any underwriters, dealers or agents;
•	the purchase price of the securities and the estimated amount of proceeds we and Cal Water will receive;
•	any underwriting discounts and commissions; and
•	any public offering price and any discounts or concessions allowed or reallowed or paid to dealers.
	25

Table of Contents

If we and Cal Water use underwriters in the sale, the underwriters will acquire the securities for their own account and they may resell them from time to time in one or more transactions, including negotiated transactions, at a fixed public offering price or at varying prices determined at the time of sale. Underwriting syndicates represented by one or more managing underwriters or one or more independent firms acting as underwriters may offer the securities to the public. In connection with the sale of securities, we and Cal Water may compensate the underwriters in the form of underwriting discounts and commissions. The purchasers of the securities for whom the underwriters may act as agent may also pay them commissions. Underwriters may sell the securities to or through dealers, and these dealers may receive compensation in the form of discounts, concessions or commissions from the underwriters and/or commissions from the purchasers for whom they may act as agents. Unless otherwise set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement, the obligations of any underwriters to purchase the securities will be subject to conditions precedent, and the underwriters will be obligated to purchase all of the securities if any are purchased.

If we and Cal Water use dealers in the sale of the securities, we and Cal Water will sell the securities to the dealers as principals. The dealers may then resell the securities to the public at varying prices to be determined by the dealer at the time of resale. The applicable prospectus supplement will name any dealer, who may be deemed to be an underwriter, as that term is defined in the Securities Act of 1933 (the Securities Act), involved in the offer or sale of securities, and set forth any commissions or discounts we and Cal Water grant to the dealer.

If we and Cal Water use agents in the sales of the securities, the agents may solicit offers to purchase the securities from time to time. Any of these agents, who may be deemed to be an underwriter, as that term is defined in the Securities Act, involved in the offer or sale of the securities will be named, and any commissions payable by us and Cal Water to such agent will be set forth, in the applicable prospectus supplement. Any agent will be acting on a reasonable efforts basis for the period of its appointment or, if indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, on a firm commitment basis.

We and Cal Water may also sell securities directly to institutional investors or others who may be deemed to be underwriters within the meaning of the Securities Act with respect to resales. The terms of those sales would be described in the prospectus supplement.

If the prospectus supplement so indicates, we and Cal Water will authorize agents, underwriters and dealers to solicit offers to purchase securities from us and Cal Water at the public offering price set forth in the prospectus supplement pursuant to stock purchase or delayed delivery contracts providing for payment and delivery on a specified date in the future. The contracts will be subject only to those conditions set forth in the prospectus supplement, and the prospectus supplement will set forth the commission payable for solicitation of the contracts.

Agents, dealers and underwriters may be entitled under agreements with us and Cal Water to indemnification against certain civil liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act, or to contribution with respect to payments which the agents, dealers or underwriters may be required to make. Agents, dealers and underwriters or their affiliates may engage in transactions with, or perform services for, us, Cal Water or our subsidiaries for customary compensation.

If indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, one or more firms may offer and sell securities in connection with a remarketing upon their purchase, in accordance with their terms, acting as principals for their own accounts or as our agents. Any remarketing firm will be identified and the terms of its agreement, if any, with us and Cal Water will be described in the applicable prospectus supplement. We and Cal Water may be obligated to indemnify the remarketing firm against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act, and the remarketing firm may engage in transactions with or perform services for us, Cal Water or our subsidiaries for customary compensation.

Any underwriter may engage in over-allotment, stabilizing and syndicate short covering transactions and penalty bids in accordance with Regulation M under the Exchange Act. Over-allotment involves sales in excess of the offering size, which creates a short position. Stabilizing transactions involve bids to purchase the underlying security so long as the stabilizing bids do not exceed a specified maximum. Syndicate short covering transactions involve purchases of securities in the open market after the distribution has been completed in order to cover syndicate short positions. Penalty bids permit the underwriters to reclaim selling concessions from dealers when the securities originally sold by the dealers are purchased in covering transactions to cover syndicate short positions. These transactions may cause the price of the securities sold in an offering to be higher than it would otherwise be. These transactions, if commenced, may be discontinued by the underwriters at any time.

The prospectus supplement relating to each offering will set forth the anticipated date of delivery of the securities.

Table of Contents

LEGAL MATTERS

Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP, San Francisco, California will issue a legal opinion with respect to the validity of the securities.

EXPERTS

The consolidated financial statements incorporated in this Prospectus by reference from the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K, and the effectiveness of California Water Service Group's internal control over financial reporting have been audited by Deloitte & Touche LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, as stated in their report, which is incorporated herein by reference. Such consolidated financial statements have been so incorporated in reliance upon the report of such firm given upon their authority as experts in accounting and auditing.

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We file annual, quarterly and current reports, proxy statements and other information with the SEC. You can inspect and copy, at prescribed rates, these reports, proxy statements and other information at the public reference facilities of the SEC, 100 F Street, N.E., Room 1580, Washington, D.C. 20549. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on its public reference room. The SEC also maintains a Web site that contains reports, proxy statements and other information regarding registrants that file electronically with the SEC at http://www.sec.gov. You also can inspect reports and other information we file at the office of the New York Stock Exchange, Inc., 20 Broad Street, New York, New York 10005.

The SEC allows us to incorporate by reference into this prospectus certain information that we file with the SEC. This means that we can disclose important information to you by referring you to another document that we filed separately with the SEC. The information incorporated by reference is considered to be part of this prospectus, and later information that we file with the SEC will automatically update and supersede this information. You should read the information incorporated by reference because it is an important part of this prospectus. We incorporate by reference the documents we have filed with the SEC listed below and all documents we subsequently file with the SEC pursuant to Section 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act prior to the termination of the offering under this prospectus:

- Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2011;
- Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2012;
- Current Reports on Form 8-K filed on January 25, 2012, April 25, 2012 and April 30, 2012;

- The portions of our Definitive Proxy Statement on Schedule 14A filed on April 13, 2012 that were incorporated by reference in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2011, as indicated therein; and
- The description of our common stock on Form 8-A filed on March 18, 1994 (under the name California Water Service Company) and any future amendment or report filed for the purpose of updating that description.

You may request a copy of these filings, at no cost, by writing or telephoning us at the following address:

California Water Service Group

1720 North First Street

San Jose, CA 95112-4598

Attn: Investor Relations

Phone: (408) 367-8200

Cal Water is our direct, wholly-owned subsidiary and the obligations of Cal Water under the first mortgage bonds Cal Water offers pursuant to this prospectus will be fully and unconditionally guaranteed by us. Cal Water is not currently subject to the information reporting requirements under the Exchange Act. Cal Water will be exempt from such information reporting requirements as long as it is 100% owned by us, any outstanding first mortgage bonds of Cal Water listed under the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part are fully and unconditionally guaranteed by us and we include in the footnotes to our audited consolidated financial statements summarized consolidated financial information concerning Cal Water.

Table of Contents

We maintain a Web site at http://www.calwatergroup.com and Cal Water maintains a Web site at http://www.calwater.com where certain additional information about us and Cal Water may be found. We and Cal Water undertake no obligation to update the information found on these Web sites. The information on these Web sites is not a part of this prospectus, any prospectus supplement, or the registration statement, but is referenced and maintained as a convenience to investors.

You should rely only on the information contained in or incorporated by reference in this prospectus or the applicable prospectus supplement. We and Cal Water have not authorized anyone to provide you with different information. We and Cal Water may only use this prospectus to sell securities if it is accompanied by a prospectus supplement. We and Cal Water are not making an offer of these securities in any jurisdiction where the offer is not permitted. You should not assume that the information in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement is accurate as of any date other than the date on the front of those documents.

28

Table of Contents		
•	California Water Service Group	
C	alifornia Water Service Company	
_	amorma water service company	
	Parameters.	
	Prospectus May 11, 2012	
_		

Table of Contents

PART II

INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

ITEM 14. OTHER EXPENSES OF ISSUANCE AND DISTRIBUTION

The following table sets forth the estimated fees and expenses payable by the registrants in connection with the issuance and distribution of the securities registered hereby:

	A	mount
SEC registration fee	\$	*
Accountant s fees and expenses		**
Legal fees and expenses		**
Printing costs		**
Blue sky fees and expenses		**
Miscellaneous expenses		**
Total	\$	**

^{*} To be deferred pursuant to Rule 456(b) and calculated in connection with the offering of securities under this registration statement pursuant to Rule 457(r).

ITEM 15. INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS

California Water Service Group (CWSG) is a Delaware corporation. To the fullest extent permitted by the Delaware General Corporation Law, CWSG s certificate of incorporation eliminates a director s personal liability for monetary damages to CWSG and its stockholders, including liability arising from a breach of fiduciary duty as a director. Section 102 of the Delaware General Corporation Law allows a corporation to include in its certificate of incorporation a provision that eliminates the personal liability of the directors of that corporation to the corporation or its stockholders for monetary damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director, except where the director breached the duty of loyalty, failed to act in good faith, engaged in intentional misconduct or knowingly violated a law, authorized the payment of a dividend or approved a stock repurchase in violation of Delaware corporate law or obtained an improper personal benefit.

Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law authorizes a court to award, or a corporation s board of directors to grant, indemnification to directors and officers in terms sufficiently broad to permit such indemnification under certain circumstances for liabilities (including reimbursement for expenses incurred) arising under the Securities Act of 1933 (the Securities Act). Section Seven of CWSG s Certificate of Incorporation provides for indemnification of any person who is or was a party to a proceeding by reason of the fact that such person was an agent of CWSG, to the fullest extent permitted under Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law.

^{**} Because an indeterminate amount of securities is being registered, the expenses in connection with the issuance and distribution of the securities are not currently determinable. An estimate of these expenses for each offering under this registration statement will be reflected in the prospectus supplement relating thereto.

CWSG has entered into indemnity agreements with certain directors and executive officers. These agreements, among other things, indemnify the directors and executive officers for certain expenses (including attorneys fees), judgments, fines, and settlement payments incurred by such persons in any action, including any action by or in the right of CWSG, in connection with the good faith performance of their duties as a director or officer. The indemnification agreements also provide for the advancement of expenses by CWSG to the officer or director upon request and upon receipt by CWSG of an undertaking to repay such advance in certain circumstances. In addition, CWSG maintains officers and directors liability insurance for an annual aggregate maximum coverage of up to \$50 million.

At present, there is no pending litigation or proceeding involving a director, officer, employee or other agent of CWSG in which indemnification is being sought, nor are we aware of any threatened litigation that may result in a claim for indemnification by any director, officer, employee or other agent of us.

California Water Service Company (Cal Water) is a California corporation and a wholly-owned subsidiary of CWSG. Section 317 of the California General Corporation Law permits indemnification of directors, officers and employees of corporations under certain conditions and subject to certain limitations. Article Ninth of Cal Water s Restated Articles of Incorporation, as amended, contains provisions limiting the monetary liability of directors for certain breaches of fiduciary duties as a director. Article Ninth of Cal Water s Restated Articles of Incorporation, as amended, contains provisions for the indemnification of directors, officers and employees to the fullest extent permitted under Section 317. Cal Water s Board of Directors has also adopted resolutions specifying the procedures to be followed by an officer or director who is seeking indemnification. Such procedures provide for, among other things, the advancement of expenses by Cal Water to the officer or director upon request and upon receipt by Cal Water of an undertaking to repay such advance in certain circumstances. In addition, Cal Water maintains officers and directors liability insurance for an annual aggregate maximum coverage of up to \$50 million.

Table of Contents
ITEM 16. EXHIBITS
See Exhibit Index immediately following the signature page hereof.
ITEM 17. UNDERTAKINGS
The undersigned registrants hereby undertake:
(1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:
(i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act of 1933;
(ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more than a 20 percent change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the Calculation of Registration Fee table in the effective registration statement; and
(iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or any material change to such information in the registration statement;
<i>Provided, however</i> , that paragraphs (a)(1)(i), (a)1(ii) and (a)(1)(iii) of this section do not apply if the information required to be included in a post-effective amendment by those paragraphs is contained in reports filed with or furnished to the Commission by the registrants pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that are incorporated by reference in the registration statement, or is contained in a form of prospectus filed pursuant to Rule 424(b) that is part of the registration statement.
(2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

the

(3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination of the offering.

(4) That, for the purpose of determining liability under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser:

(i) Each prospectus filed by a registrant pursuant to Rule 424(b)(3) shall be deemed to be part of the registration statement as of the date the filed prospectus was deemed part of and included in the registration statement; and

(ii) Each prospectus required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424(b)(2), (b)(5), or (b)(7) as part of a registration statement in reliance on Rule 430B relating to an offering made pursuant to Rule 415(a)(1)(i), (vii), or (x) for the purpose of providing the information required by Section 10(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 shall be deemed to be part of and included in the registration statement as of the earlier of the date such form of prospectus is first used after effectiveness or the date of the first contract of sale of securities in the offering described in the prospectus. As provided in Rule 430B, for liability purposes of the issuer and any person that is at that date an underwriter, such date shall be deemed to be a new effective date of the registration statement relating to the securities in the registration statement to which that prospectus relates, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial *bona fide* offering thereof. *Provided, however*, that no statement made in a registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement will, as to a purchaser with a time of contract of sale prior to such effective date, supersede or modify any statement that was made in the registration

Table of Contents

statement or prospectus that was part of the registration statement or made in any such document immediately prior to such effective date.
(5) That, for the purpose of determining liability of the registrants under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser in the initial distribution of the securities, the undersigned registrants undertake that in a primary offering of securities of the undersigned registrants pursuant to this registration statement, regardless of the underwriting method used to sell the securities to the purchaser, if the securities are offered or sold to such purchaser by means of any of the following communications, the undersigned registrants will be sellers to the purchaser and will be considered to offer or sell such securities to such purchaser:
(i) Any preliminary prospectus or prospectus of the undersigned registrants relating to the offering required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424;
(ii) Any free writing prospectus relating to the offering prepared by or on behalf of an undersigned registrant or used or referred to by an undersigned registrant;
(iii) The portion of any other free writing prospectus relating to the offering containing material information about an undersigned registrant or its securities provided by or on behalf of an undersigned registrant; and
(iv) Any other communication that is an offer in the offering made by an undersigned registrant to the purchaser.
(6) That, for purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of either undersigned registrant s annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (and, where applicable, each filing of an employee benefit plan s annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934) that is incorporated by reference in this registration statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered herein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial <i>bona fide</i> offering thereof.
(7) To supplement the prospectus, after the expiration of the subscription period, to set forth the results of the subscription offer, the transactions by the underwriters during the subscription period, the amount of unsubscribed securities to be purchased by the underwriters, and the terms of any subsequent reoffering thereof. If any public offering by the underwriters is to be made on terms differing from those set forth on the cover page of the prospectus, a post-effective amendment will be filed to set forth the terms of such offering.
(8) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons pursuant to the provisions referred to in Item 15 hereof, or otherwise, the undersigned registrants have been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by an undersigned registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding)

is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the undersigned registrants will, unless in the opinion of their counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by such undersigned registrant is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and will be

governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

Table of Contents

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of San Jose, State of California, on May 11, 2012.

CALIFORNIA WATER SERVICE GROUP

By: /s/ Martin A. Kropelnicki

Martin A. Kropelnicki

Vice President, Chief Financial Officer

and Treasurer

POWER OF ATTORNEY

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that each person whose signature appears below constitutes and appoints Peter C. Nelson and Martin A. Kropelnicki, each of whom may act without joinder of the other, as their true and lawful attorneys-in-fact and agents, each with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) to this Registration Statement, and any and all Registration Statements filed pursuant to Section 462 of the Securities Act of 1933, and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission, granting unto said attorneys-in-fact and agents full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorneys-in-fact and agents, or their substitutes, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this registration statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates indicated:

Signature	Title	Date
/s/ Peter C. Nelson Peter C. Nelson	President and Chief Executive Officer (Principal Executive Officer) and Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Martin A. Kropelnicki Martin A. Kropelnicki	Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer (Principal Financial Officer and Principal Accounting Officer)	May 11, 2012
/s/ Robert W. Foy Robert W. Foy	Director, Chairman of the Board of Directors	May 11, 2012
/s/ Douglas M. Brown Douglas M. Brown	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Edwin A. Guiles	Director	May 11, 2012

Edwin A. Guiles

/s/ Bonnie G. Hill Bonnie G. Hill	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Thomas M. Krummel, M.D. Thomas M. Krummel, M.D.	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Richard P. Magnuson Richard P. Magnuson	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Linda R. Meier Linda R. Meier	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Lester A. Snow Lester A. Snow	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ George A. Vera George A. Vera	Director	May 11, 2012

Table of Contents

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of San Jose, State of California, on May 11, 2012.

CALIFORNIA WATER SERVICE COMPANY

By: /s/ Martin A. Kropelnicki

Martin A. Kropelnicki

Vice President, Chief Financial Officer

and Treasurer

POWER OF ATTORNEY

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that each person whose signature appears below constitutes and appoints Peter C. Nelson and Martin A. Kropelnicki, each of whom may act without joinder of the other, as their true and lawful attorneys-in-fact and agents, each with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) to this Registration Statement, and any and all Registration Statements filed pursuant to Section 462 of the Securities Act of 1933, and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission, granting unto said attorneys-in-fact and agents full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorneys-in-fact and agents, or their substitutes, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this registration statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates indicated:

Signature	Title	Date
/s/ Peter C. Nelson Peter C. Nelson	President and Chief Executive Officer (Principal Executive Officer) and Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Martin A. Kropelnicki Martin A. Kropelnicki	Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer (Principal Financial Officer and Principal Accounting Officer)	May 11, 2012
/s/ Robert W. Foy Robert W. Foy	Director, Chairman of the Board of Directors	May 11, 2012
/s/ Douglas M. Brown Douglas M. Brown	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Edwin A. Guiles	Director	May 11, 2012

Edwin A. Guiles

/s/ Bonnie G. Hill Bonnie G. Hill	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Thomas M. Krummel, M.D. Thomas M. Krummel, M.D.	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Richard P. Magnuson Richard P. Magnuson	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Linda R. Meier Linda R. Meier	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ Lester A. Snow Lester A. Snow	Director	May 11, 2012
/s/ George A. Vera George A. Vera	Director	May 11, 2012

II-5

Table of Contents

EXHIBIT INDEX

- 1.1* Form of Underwriting Agreement for Equity Securities
- 1.2* Form of Underwriting Agreement for First Mortgage Bonds
- 3.1 Certificate of Incorporation of California Water Service Group (Exhibit 3.1 to Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed August 9, 2006)
- 3.2 Certificate of Amendment to Certificate of Incorporation of California Water Service Group (Exhibit 3.1 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed June 10, 2011)
- 3.3 Restated Bylaws of California Water Service Group as amended on October 26, 2011 (Exhibit 3.2 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed October 26, 2011)
- 4.1 Thirty-Ninth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee (Exhibit 4.1 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.2 Fortieth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 9.86% First Mortgage Bonds due 2020, Series CC. (Exhibit 4.2 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.3 Forty-First Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.875% First Mortgage Bonds due 2019, Series LL. (Exhibit 4.3 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.4 Forty-Second Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 6.94% First Mortgage Bonds due 2012, Series KK. (Exhibit 4.4 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.5 Forty-Third Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 7.28% First Mortgage Bonds due 2025, Series AAA. (Exhibit 4.5 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.6 Forty-Fourth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 6.77% First Mortgage Bonds due 2028, Series BBB. (Exhibit 4.6 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.7 Forty-Fifth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 8.15% First Mortgage Bonds due 2030, Series CCC. (Exhibit 4.7 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.8 Forty-Sixth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 7.13% First Mortgage Bonds due 2031, Series DDD. (Exhibit 4.8 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.9 Forty-Seventh Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 7.11% First Mortgage Bonds due 2032, Series EEE. (Exhibit 4.9 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.10 Forty-Eighth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.90% First Mortgage Bonds due 2017, Series FFF. (Exhibit 4.10 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)

Forty-Ninth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.29% First Mortgage Bonds due 2022, Series GGG. (Exhibit 4.11 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)

- 4.12 Fiftieth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.29% First Mortgage Bonds due 2022, Series HHH. (Exhibit 4.12 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.13 Fifty-First Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.54% First Mortgage Bonds due 2023, Series III. (Exhibit 4.13 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.14 Fifty-Second Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.44% First Mortgage Bonds due 2018, Series JJJ. (Exhibit 4.14 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)

II-6

Table of Contents

- 4.15 Fifty-Third Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 4.58% First Mortgage Bonds due 2010, Series KKK. (Exhibit 4.15 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.16 Fifty-Fourth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.48% First Mortgage Bonds due 2018, Series LLL. (Exhibit 4.16 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.17 Fifty-Fifth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.52% First Mortgage Bonds due 2013, Series MMM. (Exhibit 4.17 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.18 Fifty-Sixth Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.55% First Mortgage Bonds due 2013, Series NNN. (Exhibit 4.18 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.19 Fifty-Seventh Supplemental Indenture dated as of April 17, 2009, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 6.02% First Mortgage Bonds due 2031, Series OOO. (Exhibit 4.19 to Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 21, 2009)
- 4.20 Fifty-Eighth Supplemental Indenture dated as of November 22, 2010, between California Water Service Company and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee, covering 5.50% First Mortgage Bonds due 2040, Series PPP. (Exhibit 4.1 to Current Report on form 8-K filed November 22, 2010).
- 4.21 Form of Global First Mortgage Bond (attached as Exhibit A to the Thirty-Ninth Supplemental Indenture)
- 4.22 Form of Guarantee (attached as Exhibit D to the Thirty-Ninth Supplemental Indenture)
- 5.1 Opinion of Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP
- 12.1 Computation of Ratios of Earnings to Fixed Charges (Exhibit 12.1 to Annual Report on Form 10-K filed February 29, 2012)
- 12.2 Computation of Ratios of Earnings to Fixed Charges and Preferred Stock Dividends
- 23.1 Consent of Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP (included in their opinion in Exhibit 5.1)
- 23.2 Consent of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm
- 24.1 Power of attorney of certain officers and directors of California Water Service Group (included in signature page)
- 24.2 Power of attorney of certain officers and directors of California Water Service Company (included in signature page)
 - 25 Statement of Eligibility of U.S. Bank National Association, trustee under the Mortgage Indenture

^{*} To be filed as an exhibit to a Current Report on Form 8-K and incorporated by reference or by post-effective amendment.